
   
 

  

Dear Parents 
The weather is now much colder so please ensure that all children have outdoor coats, hats and 
scarves with them every day, even if they come to school in a car. 
Many of our children have been affected by illness recently. Please advise the school on the 
first morning of illness.  The guidelines from Public Health England for sickness and diarrhoea 
are that children should stay away until they have been free of symptoms for at least 48 hours.  
We are sorry to report that Mrs Dodge is still not able to return to work.  We send her our best 
wishes and hope that she soon feels better.  We are hopeful that she will return soon but in the 
meantime we will continue with our current teaching arrangements for Squirrels Class in order 
to maintain continuity. 
The School office will be unattended on Monday 29th January. 
 
 

David Reardon 
Headteacher 

DIARY DATES ...............to cut out and keep! 
January   

29
th

 School Office unattended 

31
st

 Year 6 maths Enrichment Day at Launceston College 

  

  

February  

1
st

  FOTS meeting at Treburley Club, 7.30pm 

6
th

 Bag To school Collection 

6
th

  Open Afternoon from 2.30pm 

7
th

 Governor Committee Meetings - POSTPONED 

9
th

 Last day of School 

19
th

 School reopens to pupils 

23
rd

  Duchy Cross Country 

 
 

 

Pre-School & Hedgehog News       
This week as part of our Stay & Play session on Friday, we will be focusing on 
music and we are delighted that Mrs Burt will be with us to lead the children in 
singing and playing with instruments.   
We would like to politely request that only Pre-School parents or carers collect 

the children from inside the Hedgehogs room at the end of the day and if possible are not 
accompanied by older siblings. There is no need for Reception parents to enter the building as 
the children will be brought to you.  This is for safety reasons. However, if there is any matter 
that parents need to discuss with Mrs Davies, we would be very happy to accommodate you 
once all the children have left the building.  Thank you. 
Miss Farrelly would like a parent helper to assist with hearing the children read.  If anyone 
thinks that they might be able to spare some time, please speak to her. 
 
 



 
 
Open Afternoon 
 
We will be holding an open afternoon from 2.30pm on Tuesday 6th February.  All teachers will 
be available to talk informally about the children’s work.  If you have any specific matters to 
discuss you are welcome to come in at any time, please make an appointment at the 
office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Breakfast Club   We are very pleased to inform you that Mrs Davies will 

continue to run the Breakfast Club from 7.45am – 8.45am every school day. The 
cost will remain at £3.50 per child per session.  As long as your child is registered 
for the club, there is no need to pre-book.  The club offers every child a healthy 
breakfast, with a choice of cereal or toast, which is included in the price.  It is 
therefore not necessary for children to bring in their own items for eating.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friends of Trekenner School 
 
We are again taking part in a textile recycling scheme while raising funds at the same time. The 
company Bag 2 School collects quality second hand ladies’, men’s and children’s clothing, as 
well as shoes, belts and handbags. The more we collect, the more we raise!  The collection will 
be on the Tuesday 6th February.  Recycling bags are enclosed with the newsletter or any bin 
bag or similar will do.  Thank you. 
 
 
Our next meeting will be on Thursday 1st February at Treburley Social Club, 7.30pm  All are 
welcome.  
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

SPORT:    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CROSS COUNTRY:  The next race will be on Friday 23rd February.  Permission slips 
will be sent out nearer the date. 
 

  
 

 
Next Newsletter during week commencing: 5

th
 February 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

VOUCHERS / TOKENS / PRINTER CARTRIDGES:  
Your help with these collections will be very much appreciated…………. 

Store / Product What we Get Scheme Ends 

Printer Cartridges A new scheme run by The Recycling Factory is now operating.  
However, only small inkjet cartridges can be recycled mainly 
Hewlett Packard, Epson, Dell Kodak, Samsung and Canon 

Open ended 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Equality   To keep up with the constant changes in current legislation, we are asked to 
measure the impact of our equality schemes.  If you would like to be involved in this process, 
please contact me.  If you feel that you or your children are ever treated unfairly in any way, 
please make sure that I know about it.  I would also like to remind you that if you wish to discuss 
your child’s progress at any time, appointments can be made with the teachers at the office. 
Safeguarding  If you have any concerns about the welfare of a child or young person, there is a 
new telephone number at Cornwall Council – 03001231116.  All calls will be handled by a 
professional social worker who will listen to the concerns and decide what action needs to be 
taken. Alternatively, please speak to Mr Reardon who is our designated Safeguarding Officer. 

If you have any comments concerning the school, please enter them in the box below 
and return it to Mr Reardon. Thank you. 

 
Should you wish to contact the school the telephone number is 01579 370435 

or email      secretary@trekenner.net 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
DISCLAIMER FOR LEAFLETS DISTRUBUTED BY THE SCHOOL ON BEHALF OF THIRD PARTIES 
FOR CLUBS, HOLIDAY ACTIVTIES ETC. 
 
 

All providers have confirmed that they hold all necessary accreditation, qualifications and 
insurance to organise and run the events and activities described. No duly appointed officer of 
Cornwall Council has inspected these services and parents must make their own enquiries and 
satisfy themselves as to the suitability of the providers before engaging their services. In all the 
circumstances, neither the school nor Cornwall Council will accept any liability arising out of 
those events. 
 

 


